2023-2024
Family Volunteer Procedures & MMR Policy 
Dear Family Volunteers:

The staff of In The Beginning Preschool respectfully requests that you carefully read this information regarding confidentiality and the WA State Law regarding Mumps, Measles & Rubella (MMR) immunization, and volunteering. See Attachment D2 in the family handbook.   Parent/Family Member /Legal Guardian volunteers must have a cleared Washington State Patrol check (WSP), proof of your immunity to MMR diseases to volunteer in the classroom or on committees. The WSP form is included in this packet.
Your MMR immunity verification needs to be turned in on or before October 20, 2023.  
Please return the completed Washington State Patrol Form and Family Volunteer Procedures & MMR Policy agreement on the first day of preschool. 
Please make sure that each person in your family who would like to volunteer reads these guidelines and fills out their own WSP check and submits proof of MMR immunization before they volunteer in the classroom and on committees. Thank you so much for your willingness to volunteer.  We value your time, and we are grateful for your help in the classrooms and on our committees. Your volunteering instills in your child the importance of education while helping to build strong parenting bonds within our preschool family.

CONFIDENTIALITY 

Confidentiality Statement:  Any parent/Family member/Legal Guardian volunteering at In The Beginning Preschool will respect and honor confidentiality of all students regarding their behavioral, social and academic performance.

We have a right to respect and privacy.  Students have those rights in respect to their behavioral, social and academic performance. If you need to discuss a difficulty with a certain child, it should never be done within “earshot” of other children.  Children often repeat what they hear.
· If you need to discuss student performance, please ask to speak to the teacher in private. 

· Please do not discuss children after you have left the classroom or on committees.


EXPECTATIONS

· Keep your commitments.  When you cannot show up, contact your teachers right away. Be flexible about what you are willing to do.

· Maintain confidentiality.

CLASSROOM ETIQUETTE

· Watch the teacher and “model” her/his strategies.

· We are in the classroom and/or on a committee to benefit the students. Children will model your behavior, so demonstrate active listening and attention to the work at hand.

· If you need a moment with the teacher or office staff about a child, please leave a note for them or stop in the office. 

WORKING WITH STUDENTS IN LARGE GROUP SETTINGS

· Listen to the teacher’s directions so you are clear as to the task at hand and can better help the students.

· State what was done well.  Be specific.

· Show acceptance of the student’s feelings.  When a child is negative or complains, acknowledge the feeling with a specific word (“that sounds frustrating…”).

· Redirect.

· As appropriate, go over the directions again one item at a time.  See what the student does not understand.

· Give genuine praise.

· Circulate and watch the students.  Some students may not tell you when they need help.  Help to refocus when necessary.
DISCIPLINE

· Ask the teacher about her discipline policy.

· Let the teacher handle major problems.

· Positively reinforce students.

· Standing near a student or lightly tapping on the table or carpet often helps the student refocus.

· Quietly redirect as needed. Try not to embarrass. Be respectful. 

· Get at eye level when speaking to a child with a calm voice and focus on the behavior. 

· Humor works well, if it does not ridicule.

DOWNTIME

· Assist children in centers.

· Help teachers and students clean up.

· File papers, art projects in cubbies or student folders.

· Hung up or take down art projects.

· Model correct behavior.

· Change/Re-Organize Resource Cubbies.

FAMILY VOLUNTEER PROCEDURES
Signing In

· Always sign in and out in the office on arriving and obtain a Visitor badge to wear. (This will allow us to know exactly how many persons are in the Preschool in the event of an emergency).

· In case of an emergency or a drill, the volunteer must stay with the class, children, and teachers.  You are not allowed to leave until the safety officials or directors have released you.

· All Parent volunteers must have a cleared Washington State Patrol check and proof of MMR immunity before volunteering in the classrooms and on committees. 

     Office/Supply Closet

· When you use the Preschool office, Church office or supply closet please leave them neater than you found them in the spirit of “Cooperation and Teamwork.”

· Most supplies are in the Supply Closet.  Help yourself and be sure to put back what you don’t need.

· Check with the teachers for any instructions regarding the copy machine.
· Laminating machine is to be used only by staff at ITB unless you have been trained.

    
      Sibling Policy

· Siblings are not allowed in the classroom while parent/family member is volunteering in classroom.

· Siblings are not allowed in the lobby (big room play area) during preschool hours while parent/family is volunteering in the classroom. 

· When meeting at the preschool for a committee, your sibling can join you and if meeting in the lobby can play on the big room toys unless the Bouncy Bunnies are at recess in the big room. 

· Younger siblings that are not enrolled in ITB can attend field trips and must be paid for by parent and parent must attend with both the preschool aged child and the younger sibling.

MUMPS, MEASLES & RUBELLA (MMR) IMMUNIZATION POLICY
In May 2019, Gov. Jay Inslee signed Engrossed House Bill 1638. The law removes the option for a personal or philosophical exemption to the MMR (measles, mumps, and rubella) vaccine requirement for schools and childcare centers. It also requires employees and volunteers at childcare centers to provide immunization records indicating they have received the MMR vaccine or proof of immunity. The law took in effect on July 28, 2019.
Based on this law, you need to provide one of the following to us by October 20, 2023 or before you volunteer in the classroom or on committees:

 An immunization record indicating you have received at least one dose of MMR vaccination.

 Lab evidence of immunity to measles disease (also known as a blood test or titer).

 Documentation from a health care provider that you have had measles disease enough to provide immunity against measles. 

 Written certification signed by a health care practitioner licensed in Washington State—a medical doctor (MD), naturopathic doctor (ND), osteopathic doctor (DO), advanced registered nurse practitioner (ARNP), or a physician’s assistant (PA)—that the measles, mumps, and rubella vaccine is, in the practitioner's judgment, not advisable for you.

Please keep this procedure & policy document 
for your records.  

Return only the following signature page for your MMR Agreement.  

Thank you.

Family Volunteer Procedures/MMR Policy Agreement 2023-2024
Confidentiality Statement & MMR Policy:  
Any parent, legal guardian and/or family member volunteering at In The Beginning Preschool will respect and honor confidentiality of all students regarding their behavioral, social and academic performance.
And I understand that to volunteer in my child’s classroom and on committees I must submit proof of immunity to the Mumps, Measles & Rubella (MMR) diseases. 

Furthermore, I am signing this to encompass all of my family and/or guardian members who may volunteer throughout the year. This also includes our family’s childcare provider when applicable. I have gone over these procedures with all parties involved prior to volunteering.  Any questions, I know I can contact the office.

I have read the Family Volunteer Procedures & MMR Policy in the 2023-2024 Family Handbook. I understand my responsibilities as a volunteer at In The Beginning Preschool and I will follow and respect the Confidentiality Statement and MMR Policy*. 
___________________________________            ______________________

Child’s Name                                        

 Child’s Class

__________________________________     
 ______________________

Parent/Guardian/Family Signature

Date

PLEASE RETURN








